
House Bill 2949 Behavioral Health Workforce Initiative 
Letter of Agreement 

I. PARTIES 

The parties to this agreement are the Marion County Health and Human Services Department 
(hereinafter, “the County”) and Oregon Nurses Association (hereinafter, “the Union”). 

II. PURPOSE OF THE AGREEMENT

The purpose of the agreement is to support the recruitment, retention, and professional development 
of mental health providers through one time grant monies associated with HB 2949.   

III. AGREEMENT

The County and the Union agree to the following: 

A.  Employee Relocation Package: 

Applies to regular status bargaining unit members in the classification of Behavioral Health Nurse 1 or 2, 
working in a mental health program, who relocate from outside of Oregon. 

• Up to $3,000 reimbursement of moving expenses (invoices/receipts must be submitted and
approved).

• Relocation Bonus in the amount of $3,000, prorated based on FTE, as a one-time payment to be
included in the employees first paycheck with the County.

B.  Employee Retention Bonus: 

Applies to regular status bargaining unit members in the classification of Behavioral Health Nurse 1 or 2, 
working in a mental health program. 

The total, maximum, amount of the Employee Retention Bonus will be $3,000, prorated based on FTE. 
This bonus will be paid as follows: 

• $1,500 (50% of the bonus), prorated based on FTE, will be paid after 6 months of continuous
employment following the approval date of this Letter of Agreement.

• $1,500 (50% of the bonus), prorated based on FTE, will be paid after 12 months of continuous
employment following the approval date of this Letter of Agreement.

Employees will only be eligible for one bonus within a 12-month period regardless of changes on the 
employee’s classification as result of a desk audit, promotion or demotion.   




	ONA HB2949 BHW Initiative LOA 122022.pdf
	IV. CONCLUSION




